
 

     Communicator 

 
 
 
 

   
                                                                                              Term 2, Week 10 
                                                                                         Thursday 5 July 2018 

 
          What’s Happening at Chapman 

Week  10 

July 

2 July 

Christian 

Education 

3 July 

 

4 July 

SRC Winter 

Woolies Dress Up 

Day 

5 July 6 July 

Kinder Assembly @ 

12.10pm 

Term 2 

Week  1 

July 

23 

 

24 25 

 

26 

 

27 

Athletics Carnival 

Ribbon Ceremony 

@ 2.30pm  

Term 2 

Week  2 

July/Aug 

30 

Kindy Health 

Check 

31 

Kindy Health 

Check 

Book Fair 

ICAS English 

1 Aug 

Kindy Health 

Check 

Book Fair 

9am Author Jack 

Heath visit 

2 Aug 

Book Fair 

3 Aug 

SRC Assembly 

Book Fair 

 

 
 

HAPPY HOLIDAYS 
 

Dear Parent/Carers 
This term, like all other terms, has been a very busy and productive time for our students, teachers and 
community. The end of the semester is an ideal opportunity to reflect on the excellent educational programs 
that are available for our students, acknowledge the students individual and collective achievements and 
recognise the quality work of our teachers. It is also a time to thank the parents, carers and wider community 
who give time and support to our school. It is the combination of all these people, programs and positive 
attitudes that allow Chapman Primary School to be a wonderful school. 
 
 
 
 
 

Perry Drive, Chapman ACT 2611 Ph: (02)6142 2400 

Email: School.Information@chapmanps.act.edu.au 

 



Caring for our community  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Our Chapman Friends values were clearly demonstrated this week by our whole school community! The SRC 
and P&Cs joint fundraising effort for the Salvation Army has been an outstanding success.  The SRC Winter 
Woollies day has so far allowed for 747 cans to be donated, providing ‘Help to those in need’ this winter. The 
P&C coat and blanket drive has provided:- 80 coats, many blankets (both used and brand new), sleeping bags, 
scarves and beanies being delivered to the school. We thank our school community for being so very generous 
and providing support to vulnerable people across Canberra.  

 
 
 

This is just a small portion  
of what has been donated. 

 
Last minute donations can be dropped off 

tomorrow morning before school. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Reports and Portfolios 
All students received their Semester One Progress Reports on 
Tuesday and were keen to take them home! I trust all parents and 
carers have taken time to talk with their child about these reports 
and to celebrate their many achievements.  The school reports are a 
summary of your child’s learning achievements for the first part of 
the year and the official A-E grades. The reports provide families 
with information to identify areas of progress, strengths in specific 
curriculum areas and other skills that students could focus on to 
support further progress throughout the year.  
 
Also, the accompanying portfolios are a great opportunity for 
students to share their quality work and demonstrate the 
understandings and skills they have developed whilst engaging in 



these learning tasks. Please enjoy sharing the portfolios with your family and other relatives over the holidays 
and then return them to school in week 1, term 3. 
 
I congratulate all the children on their results and effort, and we look forward to supporting them with 
achieving their semester two goals!  
 
If you have any questions about your child’s progress, or would like to know how to support your child’s 
learning in semester 2, discussions with teachers can be arranged for early next term. 
 
2018 Minister’s Student Congress 
On Thursday the 28th June, two of our Year 6 SRC Executives, Liam and Charli attended the 2018 Minister’s 
Student Congress at Hedley Beare Centre for Teaching and Learning (HBCTL). This was an exciting opportunity 
for student leaders to meet to discuss the importance of student voice within the school and leadership 
opportunities and school-related issues. During the congress, students met with Yvette Berry MLA and 
engaged in a range of activities including the creation of a digital clip which is to be shared across the ACT. 
  
Charli reported - “We learnt about the importance of student voice and how we can all contribute to the 
school and make a positive difference.” 
 
Liam said - “We participated in a range of activities learning about what student voice means. I learnt that 
every student has a right to say how they feel and be heard. My favourite part of the day was meeting new 
people and taking part in the activities.”  
 
 
School Crossing Supervisors 
We would like to take this opportunity to thank our two friendly school crossing supervisors Robyn & Peter for 
their work in keeping our families safe as they arrive and leave school each day.  Rain, hail or shine they are 
here helping our children cross the road and getting to know many of our families, particularly those who use 
the Streeton Drive crossing each day!  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Preschool Assessment & Rating visit 
Chapman Primary School has had an authorised officer from the Children’s Education and Care Assurance 
visiting our preschool this week. This is a major component of the assessment and rating process for our 
preschool in accordance with regulation 63 of the Education and Care Services National Regulations (National 
Regulations). 
 



During the past few days she has been observing the preschool teaching practice, looking at our learning 
environment, talking with the preschool teacher, educators and school leadership team.  This process also 
requires the preschool and school to have many pieces of relevant documentation available for sighting as 
evidence of being compliant and operating a quality service. Jacinta has also observed the children 
participating in the indoor and outdoor program and enjoying their activities throughout the day. Chapman 
Preschool is committed to a cycle of continuous improvement and look forward to receiving feedback from 
the visit in Term 3. 
 
Further information about this process and National Regulations or other relevant preschool documents can 
be found at these links:- 
 
National Law and National Regulations: www.acecqa.gov.au/nqf/national-law-regulations  
 
2018 ACT Physical Activity and Nutrition Survey (ACTPANS) 
Earlier this term, Year 6 students participated in the ACT Physical Activity & Nutrition Survey (ACTPANS). 
Chapman Primary was one of the 28 randomly selected schools across the ACT. Information collected included 
student’s physical activity and nutrition behaviours, weight status as well as their attitudes to physical activity 
and general wellbeing.  
 
The information collected will be used to inform and refine public health programs and policies in the ACT. 
The survey results will also help to plan and develop services that best meet the needs of ACT children. 
 
Holidays  
We wish all our families a safe and restful winter holiday break. The children have worked hard and deserve 
time to recharge their batteries.  Our teachers and support staff are also looking forward to some well-
deserved rest and relaxation!  We encourage everyone to take some time to read books, play at the park, go 
for a bike ride on a sunny day, watch a movie together or maybe just enjoy having a ‘pyjama’ day at home! 
Enjoy your winter holiday, travel safe and we will see you all in Term 3. 
 

Kathy & staff   
 
 

Awesome August is coming to the library! 
Each year in August, the library organises events aimed at promoting reading 
amongst our students and the wider school community. We will begin with the 
Scholastic Book Fair on Tuesday 31st July. For four days (Tuesday 31st July – Friday 3rd 
August) our school library turns into a ‘bookstore’. We do this to raise funds to buy 
new books for our library and the school.  
 
This year, to make the Book Fair even more exciting, a local author named Jack Heath will be attending the 
Book Fair on Wednesday, August 1st at 9 am. He will be speaking to senior students about his new book ‘Liars’ 
which will be for sale in the Book Fair along with his other books.  
 
We hope to see as many of you come by the library in the first week of August and for those who use before 
and after school care, we will open the library before and after school as well: 
 

Tuesday 31st July  8am – 9am 3pm – 5pm 
Wednesday 1st Aug 8am – 9am 3pm – 6pm 
Thursday 2nd Aug  8am – 9am 3pm – 5pm 
Friday 3rd Aug  8am – 9am 3pm – 4:30pm 

 
 
 
 

http://www.acecqa.gov.au/nqf/national-law-regulations


 
 

 

Wednesday 8th August, 9.00am 
There will be an Occupational Therapist and Speech Pathologist from the Child 
Development Service visiting Chapman Primary to share developmental 
information, targeting parents and carers of children in Preschool to Year 2.   

 
 
 

Preschool 
We have reached the end of another busy term at preschool during which it has been lovely to see the 
children continue to make new friends and develop more skills. We are in our third week of Zumba which the 
children are all enjoying and this will continue next term for the first two weeks. The last session welcomes 
families to join the pre-schoolers in the Zumba dances. 
 
We would like to say a big thank you to the families who organised and helped at the Bunnings BBQ and with 
cleaning out the preschool sheds. The money raised will be used to buy new construction equipment and 
other preschool resources. We have received some great donations so far for our fairy garden renovation, 
please keep them coming! 

 
Letters have been sent home regarding parent/teacher interviews next term. If you would like to meet with 
your child’s teacher please make an appointment or ring the preschool to arrange a suitable time. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The Preschool Team 
 
 

 
 



 
Kindergarten – The Garden 
 
Term 2 Kindy Highlights 
 
Alexa – KAR – I have loved all of the drawing and painting we have done this term. 

Jack N – KAR – I have loved playing tips with my friends on the playground at recess and lunch. 

Enzo – KPR – I have loved listening to all of the mystery readers that have come in. I love books! 

Byronn – KPA – I have loved making new friends this term. I like them because they play with me! 

Hannah – KLE – I have loved maths this term because I love learning new numbers like 102. 

Grace – KPA – I have loved playing sport this year! It is fun to learn new games. 

Dusty – KPR – I loved doing box construction during Friday Fun! I make lots of cool things. 

Henry – KLE - I have loved this term because I play soccer with my friends at recess and lunch. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Regards, 
 

Regards, Allie Rainsford, Priscilla Reyenga, Libby Emerson and Prue Anderson 

 
 
  



Year 1 – The Billabong 
We have had a busy semester in the Billabong! We have enjoyed learning how to record and ‘see’ sound in 
Science and written some interesting descriptions about characters from The Twits and George’s Marvellous 
Medicine. We have been practising our addition strategies in Maths and we have made some wonderful 
friends.  
 
It has been a fabulous start to Year 1 and as the semester draws to a close and the days are getting colder, we 
have been talking about the winter holidays. Here is a collection of some of our winter writing and artwork. 
We hope you all have a fantastic break and look forward to more exciting learning in Semester 2.  
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Helen Tranter, Amy Jager, Mark Shiels and Fiona O’Hare. 

 



 
Year 2 – The Magic Beach 
Thank you to all those who came to watch our Year 2 assembly in Week 8. We loved putting it together and 
thought the students absolutely shone on the day.  

Last week, students began investigating the concept of capacity. 
They explored measuring a range of containers using informal, 
uniform units of measure.  
 

During our Inquiry lessons we have been continuing to 
investigate forces by predicting, observing and explaining. This 
week, we explored the concept of sinking and floating and chose 
a range of objects around the classroom to experiment with. We 
were surprised to find that a large drink bottle floated and a 
small paper clip sunk!  
 

 

This week a note was sent home informing parents and 
carers about the upcoming Lego Program incursion. This 
is an exciting program offered exclusively to Year 2 and 
we are very much looking forward to beginning this in 
week 1 of Term 3.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
In our Maths workshops, students have been applying their knowledge of number to solve single step or multi step 
word problems. We are very proud of the wonderful mathematical thinking that the students are doing.  

We can’t believe it is the end of Term 2 already! Wishing all our Year 2 students and families a wonderful, safe break 
and look forward to seeing you all in Term 3.  

Lee Hodges, Jen Swift, Lauren Daniel and Mark Edmunds 

 

 

 



 
Year 3 – The Outback 
 
Year 3 students have been inquiring into how to write an explanation text. After looking at lots of samples and 
working together to notice the features of this type of text, students worked in classes to explain why popcorn 
pops. We always aim to use a variety of written, visual and aural aids to appeal to our different types of 
learners. 
 
 

   
 
Below is a link to one of the stimulus items we viewed. 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=g7Rs34ghkRM 
 
This week, students started constructing their own explanations about different types of Heat. We look 
forward to sharing these with parents next term. 
 
Students have spent the past few weeks continuing to strengthen their understanding of division. They’ve 
done this by inquiring into the relationship between division and multiplication and solving a range of closed 
and open ended problems. 
 
The Year 3 teachers would like to congratulate the students who have consistently handed their Homework 
tasks on time this term. The students who have completed their tasks have demonstrated their ability to 
manage their time efficiently and have used this opportunity to consolidate their in-class learning. 
 
Teachers have started discussing our upcoming Year 3 camp with students. Year 3 will spend one night and 
two days at Birrigai in Week 5 (23/24 August) of next term.  Students and teachers are looking forward to 
sharing this adventure and making lots of wonderful memories! 
 
We wish all of our Year 3 students and their families a safe and restful two week break. 
 
Sheridan Brill, Rachel Holdway, Katie Ross, Fiona Duncan, Melina Clark and Trish Foster 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=g7Rs34ghkRM


 

Year 4- News from ‘The Great Hall’ 
What an amazing term we have had. We have worked through a range of topics and created some spectacular 
work samples. We hope that all parents and carers enjoyed looking at their child’s portfolio. This semester, 
our Harry Potter houses have been competing for house points.  Rewards have included PE activities, art 
activities, additional reading time and iPad or Chromebook time. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
We wish everyone a safe and happy holiday and look forward to everyone coming back refreshed and ready 
to continue their learning.  
 
Happy holidays. 
 

Rheannon ‘Flitwick’ Gibbs, Kat ‘Dumbledore’ Tirzins and Dean ‘Hagrid’ Howell. 

Next time you are in our unit, 
check out our points  board. 

We have just completed a 
monster unit of work on 
multiplication. Hopefully 
parents have noticed an 
improvement with the pace 
that we recall facts!  



Year 5/6 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 
Students in the 5/6 unit have been busy exploring the viscosity of lava from different types of volcanoes and 
how this affects their shape. The results were the lower the viscosity, the further the “lava” (flour and water) 
spread. 

 
Students have also been creating visually appealing information 
posters in collaborative learning teams after researching facts about 
a chosen volcano.  

 

 
5/6KW and 5/6BW enjoyed an afternoon 
AFL clinic. They finished with a modified 
game of AFL and a lot of fun was had all 
round. 
 
Have a happy and safe break with your family and loved ones and we will see you in Term 3! 
 
Buddy Weddell, Rebekah Lane, Kristy Williamson, Ryan Gowing, Jenny Puleston, Jackalyn Herrick and Kate Favell 



Chapman Sports News from Mr Day 
 
ACT AFL Team 
Chapman has two representatives in the ACT AFL Team. They will compete at the Australian Championships 
later this year. Congratulations to Tyger O and Cameron T. We wish you all the best at the Australian 
Championships.  
 
ACT Cross-country Carnival 
Chapman had 6 students compete at the ACT Carnival on Tuesday 13th June. Congratulations to the following 
students Madison H (23rd), Matilda Y (28th), Ryan H (16th), Michael H (25th), Benji D (10th) and Scarlett MB 
(19th).   
 
South Weston Netball 
Holly R represented the South Weston Team at the ACT Championships on Thursday 24th June. The South 
Weston Team finished third overall. Congratulations Holly on a wonderful effort. 
 
South Weston Football (Soccer) 
Chapman Primary had 3 boys and 2 girls make the South Weston Boys and Girls Football Teams. They 
competed at the ACT Championships on Wednesday 27th June. Congratulations to Adi G, Archie A, Daniel O, 
Holly D and Samantha H. Adi’s team won their division and Daniel and Archie’s team finished second in their 
division. Samantha’s team finished second and Holly’s team won their division. Well done on a fabulous effort. 
 
South Weston Basketball  
Congratulations to Liam P, Zara R and Tahli H for making the South Weston Boys/Girls Basketball Team. They 
will compete at the ACT Championships on Thursday 26th July. We wish them all the best. 
 
South Weston Hockey 
Congratulations to Hayley Fisher who represented the South Weston Area for Hockey. She competed at the 
ACT Championships with her team finishing fourth. Hayley has also been selected as a reserve for the ACT 
Hockey Team. Well done Hayley! 
 
Chapman Athletics Carnival 
The Chapman Athletics Carnival was held on Tuesday 19th June. A big thank you to those parents who 
generously gave up their day to help make our carnival a big success. A copy of the results can be found in this 
newsletter. The ribbon ceremony will be held on Friday 27th July (Week 1 Term 3) at 2.30pm in the hall. 
Congratulations to Namatjira for being the House Champions at this year’s Athletics Carnival. 
 
 
 
 

 
 
  



 
Principal’s Awards Term 2 Week 8 
 
KAR  
Ryan Darby - finding rhyming words in stories and creating his own. 
Grayson Hardie - a detailed and labelled illustration about the Athletics Carnival 
 
KLE  
Luka Pamphilon-Penning - displaying excellent skills in gross motor activities 

Henry Spiller - consistently showing Chapman FRIENDS values 

 

KPR 

Ilijana Matic - great discussion of maths ideas 

Enzo McCombe - great discussion of maths ideas 

 

1MS 

Naomi Penton - working hard to improve her writing and spelling attempts 

Oliver Barwick - being an excellent collaborator and self manager 
 

1AJ 
Nathan Dodds- improved effort and focus in class 

Eden McDevitt- consistently displaying the FRIENDS values 

 

1HT   
Will Clarke- his creative recording of sounds 

Oceane Manolis- her hard work in Literacy activities 

 

1FO 

Jayden Williams- an improved effort during learning times 

Eila Streeton- completing an outstanding Winter artwork 

 

2LD 

Cara Harsdorf - displaying a positive attitude in all aspects of her learning 

Hayden Fisher - using interesting language when writing cinquain poems 

 

2ME 

Azhar Azzain - Outstanding work during maths 

Rowen Stewart -  her use of descriptive language when writing poems 

 

2LH 

Week 8 

Oliver Zweck - a more positive attitude in writing tasks and an improvement in his spelling.  
Claudia Mackay - her use of WOW words in poetry lessons.  
 

2JS 

Sam Ruiseco- making connections when listening to our class novel. 
Mia Pamphilon-Penning - presenting quality and engaging speeches. 
 

3RH  
Emma Storrie - producing a high quality of written work during class tasks. 
Tom Gately - being a great ‘self manager’ and producing some excellent work. 
Chloe Howell - sharing her mathematical understandings more frequently and confidently. 
 

 



 
3MC 

Matthew Palmer- working hard on making and spelling your sight words correctly 

Sophie Tuckerman-  taking care to present beautiful handwriting and book work. 
 

3SB  
Elisha Cox - writing detailed responses during Reading Group tasks. 
Breanna McSpadden - making thoughtful contributions to class discussions about heat 
 

3DR  
Isabelle Julien - outstanding effort working on multiplication strategies. 
Dillon Webb - sharing his knowledge of sentence structure with the class. 
 

4DH 

Wk 8 

Alicia Hodges- being a team player and successfully collaborating with peers. 
Matthew Dickson- displaying an outstanding attitude during his explorer research. 
Lauren van Dijk- for displaying fine work habits during Inquiry research. 
 

4RG 
Ella Coles- displaying good work habits during independent work. 
Regan W- working well in a team and offering to help her peers. 
Ryan H- being a thoughtful team member during Inquiry research. 
 
4KT 
Radha Martin- confidently sharing her multiplication strategies 

Mitchell Ramsay- demonstrating excellent leadership in group tasks 

Hugo Ferguson- an excellent start to his Australian explorers research 

 

5/6KW 

Charlie Cochran - her excellent use of poetic language when writing poems. 
Bailey Kynaston - writing creative and very humorous limerick poems. 
 

5/6RL 

Adi Gopinathan - consistently demonstrating great role modelling and leadership 

Henry Crane - focused participation in Book Club sessions 

 

5/6JP 

Charlotte Darby - for your effort and determination in Maths 

Marshall Evans - your great attitude and effort during the Athletics Carnival 
 

5/6BW 

Connor Stephenson - for improved sentence structure in his writing 

Aida Zarandi - improved efforts when editing her work. 
 

5/6RG 

Hayley Fisher - always presenting her work diligently 

Evelyn Anderson - making thoughtful connections during science 

 
 
 
 
 



 
P&C News 
The response to the Winter Woolies Appeal for the Salvos has been wonderful.  Thank you to everyone who 
has donated blankets, coats, jackets and sleeping bags.  We have received over 100 items which will be very 
gratefully received by the Salvos.  Our donations are being picked up at 10am on Friday morning so there is 
still time to donate if you have any items. Also a great response to the Winter Woolies canned food donation 
with 747 tins of canned food - thanks to our SRC for organising and for everyones generous and caring 
donations. 
 
The P&C meeting dates for 2018 are 15 August 2018, 12 September 2018, 7 November 2018 and 12 
December 2018.  P&C meetings are held on Wednesdays at 7pm in the staffroom.  Everyone is welcome to 
attend. 
 
School Banking Coordinator - Could you be our next School Banking Coordinator for 2019??  Michael will 
be finishing up as School Banking Coordinator at the end of this year after eight years in the role.  It is an 
interesting and rewarding role which will continue to have the support of Maria and Kirsty as Banking 
Assistants, as well as the School Banking Specialist, Susan Summers from the Commonwealth Bank as 
required. Michael is more than happy to discuss the role with anyone that is interesting in taking over in 2019 
and can be contacted on mjm@iinet.net.au. 

 

 
2018 Chapman Primary Athletics Carnival Results 
Field Events 
 
10 Years Girls Long Jump 
1st Kira Strecker 
2nd Radha Martin 
3rd Sophie Walker 
4th Carly Homes 
 
10 Years Girls Shot Put 
1st Kira Strecker 
2nd Sophie Harris 
3rd Ivy Collison 
4th Hazel Leach 
 
10 Years Girls Discus 
1st Sophie Harris 
2nd Kira Strecker 
3rd Sophie Walker 
4th Radha Martin 
 
10 Years Boys Long Jump 
1st Odin Morris-Barrow 
2nd Callum Huntley 
3rd Ryan Huynh 
4th Jayden Brass 
 
10 Years Boys Shot Put 
1st Jayden Brass 
2nd Jarrah Lancarter 
3rd Hugo Ferguson 
4th Jude Elliott 

 
10 Years Boys Discus 
1st Callum Huntley 
2nd Odin Morris-Barrow 
3rd Jayden Brass 
4th Nathan Lander 
 
11 Years Girls Shot Put 
1st Zara Russell 
2nd Charlotte Darby 
3rd Kaitlyn Cox 
4th Alice Pash 
 
11 Years Girls Discus 
1st Zara Russell 
2nd Kaitlyn Cox 
3rd Chaya Hall 
4th Dior Costello 
 
11 Years Girls Long Jump 
1st Zara Russell 
2nd Scarlett Morris-Barrow 
3rd Nessie Bello-Rohan 
4th Abigail Goodwin 
 
11 Years Boys Shot Put 
1st Benji Dean 
2nd Siddhant Munepi 
3rd Harry Hoyer 
4th Harry McMaster 
 

mailto:mjm@iinet.net.au


 
11 Years Boys Discus 
1st Archie Aldred 
2nd Harry McMaster 
3rd Jett Constable Cleary 
4th Max Swoboda 
 
11 Years Boys Long Jump 
1st Benji Dean 
2nd Jett Constable Cleary 
3rd Max Swoboda 
4th Ben Post 
 
12 Years Girls Shot Put 
1st Charli Spratford 
2nd Hayley Fisher 
3rd Finn McGuire 
4th Holly Ryan 
 
12 Years Girls Discus 
1st Hayley Fisher 
2nd Charli Spratford 
3rd Finn McGuire 
4th Zara Tranter 
 
12 Years Girls Long Jump 
1st Zara Tranter 
2nd Samantha Host 
3rd Olivia Brooks 
4th Holly Ryan & Hayley Fisher 
 
12 Years Boys Shot Put 
1st Henry Crane 
2nd Kiran Martin 
3rd Siddharth Mundepi 
4th Zach Barber 
 
12 Years Boys Discus 
1st Shyam Bhatia 
2nd Cameron Terry 
3rd Zach Barber 
4th Tyger O’Halloran 
 
12 Years Boys Long Jump 
1st Henry Crane 
2nd Max McKenzie 
3rd Kiran Martin 
4th Cameron Terry & Tyger O’Halloran 
 
 
 
 
 

 
TRACK Events 
8 Years Boys 70m 
1st Harry Calder 
2nd Wolfe Dilger-McGinn 
3rd Tom Ringwood 
4th Billy Lovatt 
 
8 Years Girls 70m 
1st Abi Ryan 
2nd Ivy Lane 
3rd May Ackland 
4th Amelia McKay 
 
9 Years Girls 70m 
1st Liz Wheeley 
2nd Sophie Tuckerman 
3rd Poppy McKenzie 
4th Abby Ditton 
 
9 Years Boys 70m 
1st Dillon Webb 
2nd William Henry  
2nd Ewan Bellairs 
4th Aidan Brenton 
 
 
8 Years Girls 100m 
1st Abi Ryan 
2nd Jessie Homes 
3rd Ivy Lane 
4th Tallara Evans 
 
8 Years Boys 100m 
1st Wolfe Dilger-McGinn 
2nd Harry Calder 
3rd Tom Ringwood 
4th Will Astridge 
 
9 Years Girls 100m 
1st Abby Ditton 
2nd Poppy McKenzie 
3rd Liz Wheeley 
4th Sophie Tuckerman & Letty Irving 
 
9 Years Boys 100m 
1st Dillon Webb 
2nd William Henry  
3rd Louis Middleton-Yong 
4th Ewan Bellairs 
 
 
 



10 Years Girls 100m  
1st Sunday Minerds 
2nd Radha Martin 
3rd Jessie Ringwood 
4th Laura Houlihan 
 
10 Years Boys 100m 
1st Nathan Lander 
2nd Callum Huntley 
3rd Dara Sexton 
4th Jayden Brass 
 
11 Years Girls 100m 
1st Scarlett Morris-Barrow 
2nd Zara Russell 
3rd Abigail Goodwin 
4th Nessie Bello-Rohan 
 
11 Years Boys 100m 
1st Benji Dean 
2nd Harry McMaster 
3rd Daniel Obst 
4th James Bailie & Max Swoboda 
 
12 Years 100m Girls 
1st Samantha Host 
2nd Olivia Brooks 
3rd Zara Tranter 
4th Bell Kulma 
 
12 Years Boys 100m 
1st Siddharth Mundepi 
2nd Sam Van Der Kouw 
3rd Shyam Bhatia 
4th Adi Gopinathan 
 
10 Years Girls 200m 
1st Sunday Minerds 
2nd Elita Briedis 
3rd Ivy Collison 
4th Radha Martin 
 
10 Years Boys 200m 
1st Dara Sexton 
2nd Odin Morris-Barrow 
3rd Ryan Huynh 
4th Jayden Brass 
 
11 Years Girls 200m 
1st Scarlett Morris-Barrow 
2nd Zara Russell 
3rd Nessie Bello-Rohan 
4th Francesca Middleton-Yong 

11 Years Boys 200m 
1st Benji Dean 
2nd James Bailie 
3rd Max Swoboda 
4th Harry McMaster 
12 Years Girls 200m 
1st Samantha Host 
2nd Olivia Brooks 
3rd Bell Kulma 
4th Zara Tranter 
 
12 Years Boys 200m 
1st Siddharth Mundepi 
2nd Cameron Terry 
3rd Max McKenzie 
4th Adi Gopinathan 
 
10 Years Girls 800m 
1st Chloe Roberts 
2nd Ivy Collison 
3rd Sophie Walker 
4th Radha Martin 
 
10 Years Boys 800m 
1st Ryan Huynh 
2nd Michael Harsdorf 
3rd Nathan Lander 
4th Ernie Smith 
 
11 Years Girls 800m 
1st Scarlett Morris-Barrow 
2nd Zara Russell 
3rd Chaya Hall 
4th Elise Lovatt 
 
11 Years Boys 800m 
1st Benji Dean 
2nd Max Swoboda 
3rd James Bailie 
4th Sean Bailie 
 
12 Years Girls 800m  
1st Olivia Brooks 
2nd Samantha Host 
3rd Holly Ryan 
4th Lilly Ditton 
 
12 Years Boys 800m 
1st Lachlan Costello 
2nd Cameron Terry 
3rd Sam Van Der Kouw 
4th Jonathan Reynolds 
 



 


